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To the Editor:

Gov. Jim Douglas recently inaugurated a windmill that "will generate 10 kilowatts" to help provide electricity for the Vermont Welcome Center in Alburg.

While "small wind" sounds good, this project really is a classic case of pseudo-environmentalism at taxpayer expense. Let's look at some simple arithmetic showing how the project defies common sense. I take the following example from my friend Glenn Schleede, a well-respected independent energy analyst.

Specifically, the windmill apparently cost about $40,000, paid for with a federal matching grant of $20,000 - i.e., taxpayer money. Assuming a generous 25 percent capacity factor, the windmill, rated at 10-kW, might produce 21,900 kWh of electricity per year. Over 20 years, it might produce 438,000 kWh.

Instead, let's spend that $40,000 on 6,667 13-watt compact fluorescent bulbs at $6 each and replace that many 100-watt incandescent bulbs. Each 13-watt bulb would save 87 watts/hour or 0.087 kWh. Let's use each bulb for two hours a day. The total savings would then be 6,667 bulbs x 0.087 kWh x 2 hours/day x 365 days/year = 423,421 kWh/year.

Therefore, spending the $40,000 on energy-efficient light bulbs could save almost as much electricity in one year (423,421 kWh) as the 10-kW wind turbine might produce in 20 years (438,000 kWh).

Also, assuming a residential retail rate of $0.10 per kWh, electric customers with those 13-watt bulbs could collectively be saving $42,343.21 a year on their electric bills. And just imagine the savings when LED light bulbs become available in the very near future.

Cynthia Barber

Newark

